










District 3: Part of York 

December 17, 2018 

Charles Ott, Chair 
York River Study Committee 
c/o Wells National Estuarine Reserve 
342 Laudholm Farm Road 
Wells, Maine 04090  

Dear Chuck: 

Next month I will begin my third term in Maine’s House of Representatives serving on behalf of 
coastal York. The York River bisects District 3. I have come to know it well, as a resident, as an 
environmental activist, and a legislator focused on the welfare of my district and the whole of 
Maine’s extensive, scenic, economically critical and endangered coast. 

As the founder and leader of the legislature’s Coastal Caucus and a member of the Marine Resources 
Committee, I am pleased to support including the York River in the Partnership Wild and Scenic 
Rivers Program, and to endorse the visionary stewardship plan put forward by your committee. Only 
coordinated efforts at the local, state and national levels can help our maritime regions weather 
changes in climate, sea rise and development.  

The entirety of York’s fishing industry is based in House District 3, largely in the York River. 
Economically, ecologically and culturally, what happens to the York River has a major impact on our 
fishermen and the wholesalers they supply. The river’s future is their future. Happily, Wild & Scenic 
designation is supported by York commercial fishing interests. I am pleased to join them in 
endorsing this initiative. 

Sincerely, 

Lydia Blume 

Lydia Blume 
PO Box 1738 

 York Beach, ME 03910 
  Phone:  (207) 363-9235 

lydia.blume@legislature.maine.gov 
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December 18, 2018 
 
Charles Ott, Chair 
York River Study Committee 
c/o Wells National Estuarine Reserve 
342 Laudholm Farm Road 
Wells, Maine 04090  
 
 
Dear Mr. Ott: 
 
My state senate district encompasses the whole of the York River watershed. I have lived my entire 
life here. I love this area, bound by the sea and Piscataqua River, south and west, and bisected by 
the York River. Thus, it is a pleasure to endorse designating the York River as a component in the 
national Partnership Wild and Scenic Rivers Program.  
 
The stewardship planning document developed by your committee presents positive ways to 
coordinate efforts to preserve, protect and enhance the York River, bringing together the four 
towns in the watershed. Balancing competing priorities—ecological, commercial and 
recreational—is a tall order, but one that has the best chance of success through a locally appointed 
advisory committee serving under the aegis of the Wild & Scenic Rivers Partnership Program. 
 
Voters in York and Eliot, along with town councils in South Berwick and Kittery have endorsed 
the stewardship plan and Wild and Scenic designation. With this showing of support within the 
watershed by all four communities, I believe our representatives in Congress will take note and 
support legislation adding the York River to the national program. 
 
Thank you for moving this important initiative forward. 
 
All good wishes, 
 

 
Mark W. Lawrence 
 







FRIENDS OF THE YORK RIVER
33 Barrell Lane

York, Maine 03909

17 December 201 8

Mr. Charles Ott
York River Study Committee Chair
c/o Wells National Estuarine Reserve
342Laudholm Farm Road. Wells. Maine 04090

Dear Chuck:

It is my privilege to write on behalf of the Friends of the York River, endorsing the
Stewardship Plan completed by your committee last summer. And further, now that
designation has gained overwhelming support from voters and local government in the four
towns in the York River watershed, The Friends wholeheartedly endorse adding the York
River to the national Wild & Scenic Rivers Partnership Program.

Consideration of this possibility was initiated a decade ago, through the agency of the
Friends. It is gratifying that such a long-term effort is now coming to fruition.
Congratulations are due to Carol Donnelly, you and others for a remarkable and enduring
sense of commitment, clear-eyed analysis of the ecological and historic resources to be
protected, unwavering sensitivity to community values and community needs, and for the
ability to transform vision, scientific data,patterns of use and local ordinances into a realistic
management plan.

As the plan your committee crafted amply and ably documents, the York River is in superb
condition yet under threat. Inclusion of our river into the national program will provide a
comprehensive and well-funded approach to safeguarding the river through the coordinated
efforts of York, Kittery, South Berwick and Eliot. May Maine's congressional delegation
take up this opportunity to protect a rich and valued resource for generations to come.







February 25, 2019 
 
Mr. Charles Ott 
York River Study Committee Chair 
c/o Wells National Estuarine Research Reserve 
342 Laudholm Farm Road, Wells, Maine 04090  
 
Dear Chuck: 
 
As a National Wildlife Refuge, Rachel Carson NWR is committed to conserving estuaries and 
rivers and the riparian habitat that borders them.  The riverine salt marshes along the York River 
serve as essential habitat for many species of fish and wildlife including the saltmarsh sparrow.  
The saltmarsh sparrow is a salt marsh obligate that is currently experiencing steep population 
declines.  The York River’s riverine marsh system serves as critical refugia from the threats of 
sea-level rise and promotes successful reproduction of many rare and declining species.  
 
The York River and watershed provide a variety of recreational opportunities for the community 
in addition to supporting healthy populations of smelt, herring, eel, lobster, and flounder.  The 
watershed has a diversity of ecological communities including numerous freshwater wetlands 
and mixed hardwood forests. The Wild and Scenic designation of the York River would allow 
for recreational use and smart stewardship to continue side by side.  
 
If a Wild and Scenic designation of York River occurs, it would ensure that stewardship and 
protection of this special river continues in perpetuity.  In addition, Rachel Carson NWR strongly 
supports the implementation of the community-driven York River Watershed Stewardship Plan.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ryan Kleinert 
Acting Refuge Manager  

 

United States Department of the Interior 
FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE 

 
 Rachel Carson National Wildlife Refuge 

321 Port Road 
Wells, ME 04090 
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